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24 June 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
On behalf of the Governors, we are delighted to share the exciting news that we have appointed a new 
Headteacher for our school. 
 
Mr Anthony Richards will be joining us in September, from Princess Frederica Primary School in Brent 
where he is the current Head.  
 
Following a robust recruitment and selection process, where both the interview panel and some very 
eager Year 2 children put the applicants through their paces, we are confident that Mr Richards is a perfect 
fit for us. 
 
He is excited to get to know the school, the staff and the children and there will be opportunities for 
parents/carers to meet him in the new school year. 
 
We would also like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Metcalfe, on behalf of the Board of Governors, 
both current and past, for his hard work and dedication over the years. 
 
You will have all seen the report from our recent Ofsted inspection, of which Governors are very proud, 
and we are immensely grateful for the strong position the school is in as he hands over the reins. 
 
This is absolutely testament to him and his leadership and we wish him all the very best for the future. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Mrs Michelle Topley and Mr Andrew Franks 
Co Chair of Governors 
Capel-le-Ferne Primary 
  
 
 
 
 


